A Word from Nestor de Armas: Visioning Day

The purpose of COCFL is to support our
Centering Prayer groups as we embrace
the process of transformation in Christ
through the practice of Centering Prayer.
Every three years, our Chapter hosts a
Visioning Day when the members from
all Centering Prayer Groups are invited to
come together to discern our service
priorities as we seek to live out our
purpose. We also discern who will be
invited to serve as our new Coordinator
or Co-coordinators. On Saturday,
October 21, we held another Visioning
Day with the facilitation of dear friend,
Susan Komis.

After a time of Centering Prayer, we
began the process of discernment by
celebrating our strengths: our servant
leaders, mutual trust, formation
opportunities, our Centering Prayer group
members, chapter communications
(emails, website, and Newsletter), and
our scholarships to name a few.

We then named our challenges and from
there consolidated our aspirations and
selected our priorities for the next three
years. (Please see page 3 under Visioning
Day Report for a list of these challenges,
aspirations and priorities.)

Jesse Fox and Dan Wagner

At the end of the day, following another
period of Centering Prayer, Dan Wagner and
Jesse Fox accepted our discerned invitation
to serve as our co-coordinators for the next
three years. We left our meeting energized
and with a renewed commitment to our work
together.

We invite you to join one of our Service
Teams. Our invitation is to do something
you enjoy doing in an area of service you
find appealing. Your commitment is “to
serve in a Service Team for one year.” At
the end of each year you can choose to
renew or to step down. Please join us!!







